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Valerie Granfield Roush 
Senior Counsel 

Legal Department 

t:  571.460.8188 

e:  valerie.roush@advance-auto.com 

November 14, 2024 

VIA FIRST CLASS MAIL 

AND EMAIL: michael.welter@hecc.oregon.gov 

Michael Welter 

Oregon Rapid Response Coordinator 

Higher Education Coordinating Commission 

Office of Workforce Investments 

3225 25th Street SE 

Salem, OR 97302 

Re: Closing of General Parts Distribution, LLC’s 

Portland Distribution Center 

Dear Mr. Welter: 

We are writing to inform you that Advance Stores Company, Incorporated 

and its subsidiary, General Parts Distribution, LLC’s (collectively “Advance Auto”) will 

conduct employee separations in connection with the closing of its distribution center 

located at 14819 N Lombard Street, Portland, OR 97203. The entire facility will close. This 

action is expected to be permanent.   

Enclosed as Exhibit A is a list of the job titles of affected employees, the 

number of affected employees in each job classification, along with their First Day of 

Anticipated 14-Day Separation Period. 

The affected employees are not represented by a union. 

There are no bumping rights for any employees. 

You may contact me at (571) 460-8188 if you require further information. 

Very truly yours, 

Valerie Granfield Roush 

Enclosure 

WARN 9029 Supplement #1
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Job Title Number of Affected 

Employees 

First Day of Anticipated 

14-Day Separation Period 

DC Associate 71 2/15/2025 

DC Associate  2 3/29/2025 

DC General Manager I 1 3/29/2025 

DC Shipping & Receiving 

Clerk II 

1 2/15/2025 

DC Supervisor 4 3/29/2025 

Manager, DC Operations 1 3/29/2025 


